
Todayõs Readings are on : 1177 
Ordinary of the Mass begins on Page 166 

Scripture for the week of Oct. 21, 2018 
Sunday, October 21st 

Is 53:10-11 / Heb 4:14-16 / Mk 10:35-35 
Monday, October 22nd  
Eph 2:1-10 / Lk 12:13-21 
Tuesday, October 23rd 

Eph 2:12-22 / Lk 12:35-38 
Wednesday, October 24th 
Eph 3:2-12 / Lk 12:39-48 
Thursday, October 25th  
Eph 3:14-21 / Lk 12:49-53 

Friday, October 26th  
Eph 4:1-6 / Lk 12:54-59 
Saturday, October 27th  
Eph 4:7-16 / Lk 13: 1-9 
Sunday, October 21st 

Jer 31:7-9 / Heb 5:1-6 / Mk 10:46-52 

Mass Intentions for the Week:  
October 20th at 4:30 PM:  

Frances Tolland 
October 21st at 8:45 AM:  

Ornella, Nina & Salvatore DõArco, Silvia, Micele 
& Gennaro Romano, Carlo Carlisi & Guiseppe 

Scudieri 
October 24th at 9 AM : James Peneo 

October 25th at 9 AM : John Shea 
October 26th at 9AM:  

Special Intention for Jason Fortier 
 

 

Mass Schedule:  
Weekends:  
Saturday 

 at 4:30 PM   
Sunday  

at 7:30, 8:45  & 11 AM 
Week Days:  

Wednesday, Thursday, Friday  
at 9:00 AM 

Parish Office Hours:  
Monday ðFriday  

9 AM to 4 PM  
To Contact Us: 

Parish: 781-784-2265 
Website: www.olossharon.org   

Parish Email:  
parish@olossharon.org 

Our Lady of  
Sorrows Parish  

October 21st, 2018 

59 Cottage St., Sharon, MA 

Music  
See Music Booklet for Mass Parts 

Gathering  
#590 ~ Christ, Be Our Light! 

Responsorial Psalm ~ 33 
òLet your mercy be on us, as we place out trust 

in youó 
Presentation of Gifts  

Special Music 
Communion  

#950 ~ Take And Eat 
Sending Forth  

#656 ~ Lead Me, Guide Me 



 29th Sunday of Ordinary Time   

 

PASTORõS DESK 
PARISH SURVEY 

We thank all of you who have responded to the parish survey. This Sunday, October 21 is the 

last day to respond. Having put the turmoil of the past behind us, we need your input for the 

future. I think you will agree that if there was ever a time when the input of the laity was critical 

for what kind of church we hand on to succeeding generations, it is now. Please do your part. 

See the online address on the next page of the bulletin or take a hard copy available in the 

church. 

PERMANENT DIACONATE  

On Saturday, October 20, the Archdiocese will mark the 50
th
 anniversary of the restoration of 

the Permanent Diaconate throughout the universal Church. Our Deacon, Mike Iwanowicz 

was in the first class to be ordained here in Boston by Cardinal Medeiros on May 30, 1976. 

Since then Mike has offered faithful service here at OLOS. We congratulate Deacon Mike 

and thank him for his service. Please offer him your good wishes when you see him this    

weekend. 

LAETITIA BLAINE  

On Sunday at Mass at eleven, we will bid farewell to Tish Blaine. She has moved to the 

Worcester area to be closer to family. For years Tish has enriched OLOS with her musical 

expertise and leadership, her glorious voice and her personality that has lit up our lives. We 

will miss her greatly and we wish her continued blessings. Please join us at eleven and for a   

reception in OõConnell Hall after Mass. 

POPE FRANCIS ON òHOLINESSó 

In his recent letter òRejoice and Exsult,ó Pope Francis seemed to anticipate the recent        

canonization and the temptation of all of us to think that that ideal is out of reach. In a      

paragraph entitled THE SAINTS òNEXT DOORó he writes: òNor need we think only of 

those already beatified and canonized. The Holy Spirit bestows holiness among Godõs holy 

and faithful peopleé I like to contemplate the holiness present in the patience of Godõs     

people: in those parents who raise their children with immense love, in those men and women 

who work hard to support their families, in the sick, in elderly religious who never lose their 

smile. In their daily perseverance I see the holiness of the churché Very often it is a holiness 

found in our next-door neighbors, those who living in our midst, reflect Godõs presence. We 

might call them òthe middle class of holiness.ó 
 

Quoting the Second Vatican Council, Francis goes on: òStrengthened by so many and such 

great means of salvation, all the faithful, whatever their condition or state, are called by the 

Lord-each in his or her own way-to that perfect holiness by which the Father himself is perfect. 
 

òEach in his or her own wayó the Council says. We should not grow discouraged before      

examples of holiness that appear unattainableé.The important thing is that each believer      

discern his or her own path, that they bring the very best of themselves, the most personal gifts 

that God has placed in their hearts rather than hopelessly trying to imitate something not 

meant for them. We are all called to be witnesses, but there are many actual ways of bearing 

witness.ó   

Hopeful words from our Holy Father Francis  
 

~Fr. Frank 
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Weekly Collection ~ October 14, 2018  
The average cost to run the parish is 
$9,800 per week. Our expectation is 
that 70% or $7,100 will come from 
the weekly offertory. Parishioners 

contributed $6,910  for the week ending October 
14th. Thank you.  

Prayers for the Deceased 
Adrienne Newell, David Chambers, Ramona Rosario, 
Paul Baro, George Russell, Lawrence Russell, Mary       
Mobilia, Nancy Baldasarre, Judy Grenier, Florence 
Shulenburg, Elaine Jaillet, Sean McCann, Raymond Jaillet, 
Consuela Brossard 

Prayers for the Sick  
Vincent & Jo Chiodo, Anita DeGallo, Francis & Gert    
DiLoreto, Donna Prado, Ruth & Ralph Fretts, Judy 
Manuel, Susan Middlebrook, Terry, Jose Rosario, Marty 
Johnson, Ivan Cichmichael, Nadia Darwisch, Alissa      
Porcaro 

Friends, 
 

Just a little reminder that this is the last week 
to complete the OLOS parish survey.   It is   
important to hear from as many parishioners 
as possible. We need your input to help us 
think about the future of the parish. And if 
you know others. Please send them the link to 
complete the survey.   We would like to hear 
from as many people as possible high school 
age and up.   
h t t p s : / / w w w . s u r v e y m o n k e y . c o m / r /
OLOSPastoralPlan2018 
Thank you, Claire  

A TIP FOR RESPECT LIFE MONTH  
Killing the Pain, Not the Patient:  

Palliative Care VS. Assisted Suicide  
Assisted suicide is in the news and on lawmak-
ersõ agendas. Supporters call it òaid in dyingó & 
claim itõs just another option for end-of-life care. 
But itõs radically different from the practice of 
palliative care, the healing art of relieving pain 
and other distressing symptoms for patients 
who are seriously ill.  
Palliative care intends to comfort a patient,      
addressing physical, psychological, emotional, 
and spiritual needs. Assisted suicide, by         
contrast, directly intends the patientõs death. It 
ignores any underlying problems, and instead 
abandons and eliminates the patient who has 
the problems.  
As a society and as individuals, we must      
dedicate ourselves to providing genuinely    
compassionate care that protects Godõs gift of 
life.  
 
SOURCE: United States Conference of Catholic 
Bishops 

From Senior Deacon Mike: 
With the canonization of Pope Paul VI on October 14, I offer the brief history 
relating the restoration of the Permanent Diaconate. 
1.    On June 18, 1967, Pope Paul VI issued a document with the norms  
       for the institution of deacons in the Latin church.  
2.    On August 30, 1968, the bishops (USCCB) requested authorization  
       for dioceses in the US to begin the process ordaining men according  
       to the desires of each diocese. 
3.    On May 30, 1976, Cardinal Medeiros ordained the first class of deacons in Boston. 
4.    On Saturday, October 20, Cardinal OõMalley will host a Convocation celebrating 50 years       
       during which the permanent diaconate has evolved in our country.  

Catholic Social Justice: Responding to the 
Signs of the Times  

REGISTRATION NOW OPEN!  
Saturday, November 17,2018 

8:00 AM to 1:30 PM 
Boston College High School 

150 Morrisey Boulevard, Boston   
Free, ample parking 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/OLOSPastoralPlan2018
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/OLOSPastoralPlan2018
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Whatõs Happening at OLOS 
 

Pray for Our High School Confirmation Candidates  
This Sunday, October 21st, OLOSõs first-year Confirmation Candidates will go on their first         
Confirmation retreat at Glastonbury Abbey.   Please keep the candidates in your prayers as they    
embark on a day of prayer, reflection, and community building in preparation for their upcoming 
sacrament.   
 

 

 
 

Farewell Performance and Reception for Laetitia Blain  
Laetitia Blain , who has been with us more than 15 years. will leave us for the next phase of her 
life   She has found a new dwelling closer to family at òThe Willowsó in Worcester. We are indebted 
to her for the development of our music ministry.  Join us October 21st as we celebrate her works at 
our church with special songs and bid her a farewell at the 11 AM Mass with a reception in      
O'Connell Hall after mass. All are Welcome!  

 

 
 
 

Middle School October Youth Night!  
WHEN: Friday, October 26, 7 -10 PM 

WHERE: O'Connell Hall   
Join us for a not-so-spooky night of Halloween fun featuring  pumpkin decorating . Enjoy themed 
refreshments, music and games in a relaxed social environment. Friends welcome!  

 

Altar Servers Training  
If your child has made their First Communion and is interested in serving in this special ministry 
please come to the Altar Server Training on Saturday, November  3rd at 3-4 PM in the Church. 
Please RSVP by October 27th. If you have any questions please contact Lynn Jacobs at 781-784-
2265/ ljacobs@olossharon.org OR Monica LaFond at 617-909-9258/ lafond1@comcast.net.  

 
 
 

 

OLOS Parent Community Group  
Please join the first meeting of the Parent Community Group  
Saturday November 3rd from 3~4 PM in OõConnell Hall 

Meet and mingle with other parents from the parish, share ideas about planning social and           
educational opportunities to meet the needs of parents in OLOS. Come and meet new friends, catch 
up with old friends; all are welcome! For more information contact Lynn Jacobs at the Parish Office 
(781-784-2265 or ljacobs@olossharon.org). Child care will be provided.  
 
 

Is Your Child Preparing to Receive 1st Eucharist?  
First Reconciliation parent meeting will be held on  November 4th, 9:45-10:45 AM in the CSS        
cafeteria (during regularly scheduled class). This meeting includes a lot of pertinent information, 
including dates and time -sensitive take home materials; therefore at least one parent per household 
is required to attend. If this is not possible, please contact Alex Bourgeois for                                      
alternate arrangements.  
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Whatõs Happening at OLOS ~ Continued 
  
 

Adult Faith Formation Coffee Hour:  
Continue the Conversation with Fr. Clooney  

Engage more deeply with the Liturgy of the Word through dialogue in          
community.   Join Fr. Frank Clooney and fellow parishioners for a cup of coffee 
and conversation about the dayõs readings and homily on Sunday, November 
4th from 9:45-10:45 AM in OõConnell Hall.   
 
 

New Lector Training ~ Sunday, November 4, 5 -6:30 PM 
Are you interested in becoming a lector?  Join us for this session which will offer an orientation to 
the ministry as well as training.   All adult parishioners and high school aged teens are invited.  

 

Summer 2019 Service Informational Meeting  
Are you interested in learning about OLOSõs middle school and high school summer 2019 service 
opportunities? Come learn more at an informational meeting on Sunday, November 4th at 4:00 PM 

in the Bullock Center.   Middle School students will serve through Just5Days, a 5-day service trip to 
Springfield, MA (July 15 -19, 2019).  High School service plans are yet to be determined. If you are an 
adult in the parish who is interested in taking on a leadership role in offering high school service 
opportunities, please come to this meeting or be in touch with Teresa Coda 
(tcoda@olossharon.org).  If you are interested in learning more about the middle school trip (or even 
signing up!   Itõs never too soon to reserve a spot!) but are unable to attend the meeting, contact 
Teresa.   

 

OLOS Book Group  
The OLOS Book Group will meet on Sunday, November 4th from 
2-3:00 PM in the Bullock Center.  All are welcome.   We will be       
discussing Proof of Heaven, by Eben Alexander, M.D.  Please come 
ready to discuss the book.  If you have any questions, be in touch 
with Teresa Coda (tcoda@olossharon.org) or Monica LaFond. 
 
 

About the book: Thousands of people have had near-death experiences, 
but scientists have argued that they are impossible. Dr. Eben Alexander 
was one of those scientists. A highly trained neurosurgeon, Alexander 
knew that NDEs feel real, but are simply fantasies produced by brains 
under extreme stress.  Then, Dr. Alexanderõs own brain was attacked by 
a rare illness. The part of the brain that controls thought and emotionñ
and in essence makes us humanñshut down completely. For seven days 
he lay in a coma. Then, as his doctors considered stopping treatment,      
Alexanderõs eyes popped open. He had come back.  Alexanderõs recov-
ery is a medical miracle. But the real miracle of his story lies elsewhere. 
While his body lay in coma, Alexander journeyed beyond this world 
and encountered an angelic being who guided him into the deepest 
realms of super-physical existence.  

mailto:tcoda@olossharon.org
mailto:tcoda@olossharon.org
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Eucharistic Ministry 
The church identifies in the GIRM (General Instruction of 
the Roman Missal) individual roles and responsibilities of 
specific people in the liturgical world. In the Communion 
section of the Liturgy, there are distinctions between         
Ordinary and Extraordinary Ministers of the liturgy. The    
ordained members of the church (deacons, priests, and 
bishops) are ordinary ministers while the non-ordained (lay 
volunteers) are referred to as Extraordinary Ministers. In our 
parish we have utilized the term Eucharistic Minister for the 
lay volunteers.  

THE ROLE OF EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 
 

The fundamental role and responsibility of the EM is to provide assistance to 
the Ordinary Ministers of the Eucharist at our daily and weekend Liturgies. 
 
The assistance occurs in the preparation for each liturgy, the actual distribution 
of communion, and the purification of the sacred vessels at the conclusion of 
the Communion Rite. 
 
In addition, the EMs assume peripheral tasks prior to any liturgy and             
subsequent to any liturgy. These tasks are such as to ensure the environment 
is ready, i.e., candles and lights are lit, gift bearers are selected, and the bread, 
wine, sacred vessels, and purificators are in place. 
 
The presider/celebrant for each liturgy may request an EM to assume addition 
tasks as necessary. 

HOW TO GET INVOLVED:  
 

Parishioners who are interested in becoming Eucharistic Ministers should contact Fr. Daly         
(781-784-2265; frdaly@olossharon.org) to learn more and arrange training for the ministry.   

***Ministry of the Month is a new bulletin feature that will occur approximately once a month to       
inform parishioners of the many wonderful ministries and opportunities for involvement at OLOS.   

 

MINISTRY OF THE MONTH 
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